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PTO Meeting Minutes - Monday, April 8, 2019 

Attendees: Erika Armentrout, Gerri Kleinberg, Kandy Weisglass, Erica Reichel,

 Brianne Wagner, Wendy Hallowell, Kristina Strohm, Mary Trowbridge
	

Treasurer’s Report given by Kandy: 
●		 Talent Show flower sales - $80 
●		 NOTA flower/balloon sales - $299. 
●		 Basket Raffle ticket sales - $866. 

President’s Report given by Erika: 
●		 Giant A+ Rewards - $758.11 (program ended March 16th) 
●		 Stauffers School Rewards - program ended March 31st 
●		 Box Tops $800 short on goal 

○		 Box Top class incentive will be extended. 
○		 Classroom winner will receive pizza and lunch with Mr. Kramer 

●		 Thank you to Gerri for making the Talent Show a success. 
○  Looking for someone to help her coordinate Talent Show next year. 

●		 Thank you to Lynn Herr and Lisa Mast for a successful Staff Appreciation Luncheon. 
●		 Hempfield High School Scholarship narrowed down to 5 applicants. 

○		 The winner will receive a $1000 scholarship. A runner up will also be awarded a 
$500 scholarship. 

○	  More specific criteria will be outlined for future applicants 
●		 Fun Fest is May 31st 

Volunteer Coordinator’s Report given by Erica: 
●		 Erica will be stepping down as Volunteer Coordinator next year. 

○	  Thank You Erica for all your hard work! 
●		 Streamlining the process for reaching out to potential class connectors and parent 

volunteers for the future 
●		 Will teachers send out links in classroom newsletters? 
●		 Google Doc needs to be reworded for clarity 
●		 Next meeting: finalize plans for reaching out to potential class connectors and volunteers 

in the future 

Teacher’s Report given by Wendy: 
●		 PSSA’s start next week with ELA followed by Math 
●		 6th grade field trip to Franklin Institute is paid for and ready to go 
●		 Wellness Day t-shirts have been ordered 
●		 6th grade Field Day t-shirts will be ordered soon. Still need signatures 
●		 6th grade Fiesta Day is May 30th from 9:30-2:00. Parents are welcome to come in and 

watch the presentation put on by Lancaster Alliance. 
●		 6th grade enjoyed participating in Talent Show 



 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
  

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
  
  
 
  

●		 This year’s author visit was a success 
● 6th grader Mary Loiseau’s artwork was chosen by Mrs. Burns to represent CES. 

Mary’s artwork was presented at the last school board meeting and it will be displayed in a 
board member’s office. 

●		 Mrs. Burns and Mr. Houck deserve huge accolades for all their hard work in putting 
together Night of the Arts!! 

●		 Mrs. Koerner is putting together Career Morning for 6th graders May 3rd 
○  She welcomes any interested presenters 
○ Would Biztown be an option in the future? 

●		 Will PTO provide popsicles for Field Days? 
●	  Will PTO purchase 2 water coolers to refill student water bottles? 

Next Meeting Monday, May 6th, 2019 
5:00pm-6:00pm Way and Means 
6:00pm-7:00pm PTO Meeting 


